

MORE Bibliographic Records & Standard Committee Meeting
IFLS Library System
Minutes: February 22, 2023
Zoom Meeting

Present: Lori Roholt (IFLS), Nic Ashman (CVTC), Meagan Bennett (Bloomer), Amanda Feldt-Smith (Barron), Jon George (River Falls), Jenny Karls (Eau Claire), Bridget Krejci (IFLS), Jennifer Rickard (New Richmond), Deb Faulhaber (IFLS, ex officio), Kathy Setter (IFLS, ex officio)

Also Present: Julie Woodruff, Steph Regenauer, Jackee Johnson (NWLS), and Gina Rae (NWLS).

- 1. Call to order:** Meeting called to order at 12:01 pm Bridget Krejci.

- 2. Establish a quorum:** Completed

- 3. Certification of compliance with open meeting law:** Compliance was verified.

- 4. Modify/approve agenda:** Motion to approve the agenda by Jennifer R.; seconded by Jenny K. Motion carried.

- 5. Approve minutes from October 13, 2022 meeting:** Motion to approve by Jennifer R.; seconded by Meagan B. Motion carried.

Old Business:

- 6. Election of committee officers:** Jenny K. offered to be chair. Meagan B. offered to record. Motion to approve by Jon G.; seconded by Jennifer R., Motion carried.

New Business:

7. **New LC heading Queer fiction. | 2lcfgff and local heading LGBTQIA+**

Do we keep using LGBTQIA+ in all records or just Non-Fiction?

CABS likes using LGBTQIA+ as Queer is a more limiting term and doesn't cover all incidences where LGBTQIA+ is used in Bib Records.

Motion made to use both **Queer fiction. | 2lcfgff** (or applicable authorized heading) and **LGBTQIA+** at this time in records. Motion to approve by Meagan B.; seconded by Nic Ashman. Motion carried

8. **Consider adding Classical music. | 2local as a local genre heading**

This will help both patrons (in Sierra) and reference staff to easily locate classical music within the catalog.

Eau Claire to create an authority record for this local heading.

Motion to approve by Jenny K.; seconded by Jennifer R., Motion carried.

9. **Discussion of local cataloging practices**

Should we create a master list of local cataloging practices for future reference and as a reference aid to new catalogers?

Add local practices to the existing templates already in the Cataloging Templates (<https://iflsworld.org/for-librarians/knowledge-base/>)

Create a Local Cataloging Practices page (send Jenny Karl – EC local practices that are currently being used before the next meeting -TBD)

This topic is to be readdressed at our next meeting.

10. **Discuss changing our bib. record policy to include variant editions on the same bib.**

Reader's Guide should these be in a separate record or merged with an existing record without a reader's guide?

Pros: fewer records making it easier to fill hold requests for patrons.

Cons: harder to request a specific edition if multiple editions are in one record (hardcover, paperback, trade edition, mass market)

If we pursue this option clear guidelines must be established on what can or cannot be merged into a single Bib Record.

TWAM survey to be put out to all libraries to weigh in on the importance (requests from patrons) regarding reader's guide when placing holds.

To be revisited at our next meeting (TBD)

11. **Request to approve/update Nordic crime fiction to a local heading"**

Nordic Crime Fiction to be moved to a 655_7 field rather than a 590 (MORE Quick List)

Jon George to send all relevant info to Julie Woodruff so that she can create an authority record .

Motion to approve by Jenny K.; seconded by Meagan B., Motion carried.

Next Meeting TBD

12. Adjournment: Jenny K. adjourned the meeting at 1:08 pm

Minutes respectfully submitted, Meagan Bennett - Bloomer